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Yours for Thailand,

It is amazing to watch God work. About 1 1/2 years ago, a young couple began to bring their
little boy to English class at the church. We quickly realized they were interested in the Bible
lessons after the English class. We invited them to church many times, but they never came.
Then came the COVID lockdown, and shortly after we moved locations. This family lived near
our original location, so we didn’t think they would come to the new location. The dad is a
barber, so our son-in-law began getting his hair cut there and witnessing to him. Another
church member was also doing that. After moving, we invited them to come back to English
class and to come to church, but they thought it was too far. Then one day they called and
said they would come to English class. They did and came to church the next day. The man
got saved a couple of weeks ago and will be getting baptized soon. He is so eager to grow
spiritually! The wife is coming with him to each service and learning more each week. Pray
that she too will get saved. It was encouraging for us to see that even though the new church
is quite a bit further from their house, they still came. Our only concern about the move was
that it would discourage people from coming that lived in the area of the other church, so this
is really encouraging!

Also a family that lives close to the new location has started coming to church. Two older
ladies came by to visit to say they want to come to church. Many people have been calling to
say they are interested in the English class. We are so thankful! Please pray for souls to be
saved!

The number of Covid cases is on the rise here again. We are concerned that church will be
closed again. Please pray for it to stay open.

Also, our son, Elĳah, will be graduating from Pensacola Christian College next month. Please
pray for him as he is looking for a job and trying to make decisions about where to live after
college. Also, our son, Micah, will be finishing his freshman year at Bob Jones University. We
are hoping he can spend the summer with us. Please pray for him to be able to get a visa to
Thailand for the summer. It is very complicated to travel here at the moment due to Covid.

Thank you for your prayers and support! God bless you!

Dear Friends, April 17, 2021


